Board Meeting Notes 8-24-09
· The Board approved the TAHER Food Service Contract for 2009-10.  There will be an estimated $14,000 deficit.  Lisa Corrao from TAHER was present.  The Board expressed concern regarding negative accounts and communication issues.  It was felt overall that TAHER did a very nice job especially on food quality and variety. 

· The Board will be moving forward with sale of Belle Reynolds to Dennis Steinke with a closing date of September 14, 2009.
· There was discussion of legislative issues with the most notable being Governor Doyle announcing he will not run for a third term.  The economy continues to dominate the news as school districts across the state are cutting programs and raising taxes.

· The Board formed a committee to work on bringing student representation and input to the School Board.  Mr. Merk, Mr. Hayes, Mrs. Kottke and Mr. Dix will form the beginning of that committee and decide how to proceed.  The committee will report back to the Board at our first meeting in November.
· Ms. Debbie Buros retired after 19 years with the Oakfield School District.  The Board accepted her resignation with regrets.  We thank her for all her years of service and dedication to the children of the Oakfield School District.  We hope her retirement is everything she wants it to be.  That position will not be replaced.

· Mr. Panzer gave an update on CESA 6 programs especially new programs that include School Board/Administrator relations and working with School Boards on areas of curriculum and instruction.

· The Board looked at the first reading of a Board Policy on denial of access to food for students who do not have enough money in their accounts.  After much discussion on how far students should be allowed to go in the hole and the communication with parents regarding the amount of money students have in their accounts, the Board moved forward with students being denied access to food if their account reaches a negative $5.  The second reading will take place at the September 14th meeting.
· Next Board Meeting is on September 14, 2009 at Oakfield Elementary School Library at 5:30 pm.  Items for the next agenda include referendum wording and planning, second reading of Board Policy 762.1, fall sports update and sign up for WASB Regional Meetings.  We will also adjourn to executive session to discuss administrative realignment.
· The Board then toured the remodeling that took place at Oakfield Jr/Sr High.  Everything is on schedule and ready to go.

· If there are any questions, please feel free to call me at 583-3313 (home), 583-3146 (District Office) or 960-8896 (cell phone).
